
There are some wonderful things that I want to 
remind you of on this weekend before Christmas.  
So, I’m going to take a paragraph on each of them. 

 
1.  Thank you to the many of you who have taken 

part in our Giving Tree Program this year, con-
tributions to the fire victims in California and to 
our St. Vincent de Paul Christmas basket drive.  
Activities like these are a great deal of what 
Christmas is about in this parish. 

 
2.  I remind you to please be kind, respectful and 

welcoming to one another on Christmas Eve 
and Christmas.  There will be a number of peo-
ple here, some of whom we don’t see all that 
often.  They are our guests and we want to treat 
them well – perhaps be somewhat inconven-
ienced ourselves so that others may feel wel-
come.  In so doing, we are genuinely making 
the Christ-child welcome. 

 
3.  The Christmas collection is always the largest 

collection in any given year.  In our parish this 
year, this collection is budgeted at about 
$6,500.  I commend this collection to your gen-
erosity and stewardship. 

 
4. We had a very wonderful celebration of the Feast 

of Our Lady of Guadalupe. Young adults of our 
parish did a beautiful reenactment of the story of 
Guadalupe. I want to thank Maureen for orga-
nizing the feast very meaningfully. 
 

5.  Many of our Parishioners participated in the 
Sacrament of Reconciliation before Christ-
mas.  It is a wonderful experience of Jesus’ 
spiritual healing. 

 
6.  During the season of Advent our book club read 

the book, Saint Therese of Lisieux. A Trans-
formation in Christ, by Thomas Keating. All 
participants found the book a great help in their 
spiritual growth. 
 

Note: there will be no 6 p.m. Mass on Sunday, 
December 23rd and no Morning Mass Mon-
day, December 24th. 

 
 
May all of you have a joyous, truly peaceful 

Christmas, with God’s love shining in your hearts. 
 

Father Augustine 

• Weekend Mass schedule • 
Saturday Vigil: 5 p.m. 

Sunday Eucharist: 8 a.m., 10:30 a.m., 6 p.m. 

• Weekday Eucharist • 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday, 8:30 a.m. 

Communion Service: Wednesday, 8:30 a.m. 

• Sacrament of Reconciliation • 
Saturday 4 p.m. 

Also upon request 
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 Parish staff 

 Parochial Administrator 
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Music Director 
April McNeely 

(510) 504-4784 
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Office Manager 
Linda Prara-Jenkins 
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Douglas Castro/Maintenance 

Parish News 
 

Welcome 
    If you recently moved into the neighborhood and have been at-

tending our parish, we would love to invite you to pick up a registration 
form located on the table in the back of the church next to the hospi-
tality table.  You may drop it off in the collection basket at your con-
venience.     

 
 Prayer Tree 
Please join members of the Prayer Tree to pray “Rosary for Peace” 

every Sunday at 9:15 AM. 
 
Young Adults Group 
The St. Augustine Young Adults group meets every Monday at 7:30 

pm in the church.   If you are interested in receiving more information 
about the group, please email Richard Kearney at rkear-
ney89@gmail.com.  

 
Mom and Dadôs Group 
Inviting all small children (3 and under) and their parents to join in 

forming a Mom and Dad’s Group.  This is in the beginning organiza-
tional stage, so day and time has not yet been determined.  For more 
information, please contact Kristine Smith at her email: klo-
pez1214@gmail.com 

 
Rosary Repairs 
Is your rosary sitting in a drawer, broken and need of repair?  Con-

tact Suzy Arnhart before or after the 10:30 am Mass, and she will 
gladly repair it free of charge. 

 
 
 St. Vincent de Paul Society, Parish Conference: 
Accepts donations of non-perishable food, bottled water.  Leave do-

nations in the SVdP basket in the vestibule.  Thank You. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  Music Class 
Our Music Director, April McNeely is offering music classes on how 

to read music.  They are held on Wednesday nights from 6 pm to 7 
pm in the church. 

 
 

 

 

  

http://www.staugustineoakland.com
mailto:saintaugustinechurch@comcast.net
mailto:raiderjenkins@att.net
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     From the Desk of the Ministry Coordinator                                        
 Ministry Calendar:  
 
Holy Hour, Saturday, Dec 

22
nd

 @ 3:30 pm                                                                                                                                                                                      
No Family Faith Formation, 
Sunday, Dec 30

th
                                                                                              

Childrenôs Liturgy of the Word, 
Sunday, Dec 30

th
                                                                                       

RCIA Dismissal, Sunday, Dec 
30th @ 10:30 am Mass                                                                                                                                        
Tuesday, Jan 1

st
 @ 10:30 am, 

Mass for the Solemnity of Mary 
the Holy Mother of God   

                                                                                                                             
 

 

Weekly Offering 
 

December 16th,  collection: 
$3,186. 
 Includes EFT.  
 
 

In Our Prayers 
 
 

Please remember in your 
prayers those who are ill:   
John Meadows, Tony Custodio, 
Agnes Jacobson, Margaret 
Drummer, Don Paterson, Danica 
Truchlikova, Anne Perkins, Mary 
Washington. 
 
 

And those who have died:   
Gloria Bautista, Patty Wiesner, 
Rose Knapp, Eileen Powditch, 
Joanne Johns, Curtis Helton, 
Lorenzo Rothwell, Thomas, Fr. 
Freddie’s father. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
Mass Intentions 
 

Saturday, December 22nd, 2018, 
5 pm  
 

Sunday, December 23rd, 2018, 8 
am 
Parishioners and Benefactors 
 

Sunday, December 23rd, 2018, 
10:30 am 
Marge Fendel (+) 
 

 
  

 

 

  Merry Christmasé..Jesus is born but have we found 
Him yet? 

 

Christmas is a commemoration of God's coming into the 
world. He came for all of us - believers and non-believers alike. 
His birth should bring us hope and triumph which will dispel the 
sadness from our lives. But after years of celebrating Christmas 
after Christmas many of us are yet to see that triumph in our 
lives and our hopes may be giving way to despair. Has the 
Messiah really come? If He has where is He? Why doesn't He 
bring the triumph that dispels the sadness of man? The real 
problem today is that we are waiting for God to literally come to 
us. We celebrate His birth just like that of any one of us - offer-
ing prayers, eating, drinking and making merry. We celebrate 
his coming into the world but we do not welcome Him into our 
hearts and lives. Yes, He has come into the world and is very 
much in our midst but unfortunately we refuse to recognize Him 
therefore fail to welcome Him. By being born to poor parents, in 
an environment of extreme poverty, Jesus is telling us where 
He dwells - not in places of majesty and glamour but among the 
poor and the down-trodden, the sick and dying, the hungry, the 
oppressed and in those we love and even in those we hate. In 
short He is among the masses.  

 

Amidst our celebrations this Christmas, let us pause a while 
to look around us to recognize that Jesus who was born into the 
world two thousand years ago. He is among us in every person 
and in every trial and tribulation we encounter in our lives. Let 
us take a moment to look around to recognize Him in those who 
do not have joy and peace in their lives.  

 

Let us do the little within our means to alleviate the pain and 
misery in their lives. Let us do whatever we can to give them 
the hope that triumph will one day wipe out the sadness in the 
hearts. We too, like Jesus, must have the humility to come 
down from our positions of comfort and power to meet Him in 
the people around us. If we isolate ourselves from the masses 
by building a fortress around us with all our wealth and power 
together with greed, selfishness and pride, then we can keep 
waiting for Jesus all our lives but it will only be in vain. To us 
then His birth into this world, that is Christmas, will be just an-
other day to celebrate, eat, drink and make merry. It will never 
become the day when hope shall sing of triumph and sadness 
flees away.     

                             

Dr. Chris Anthony/Catholic Online OpEd 
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 Joy of the Gospel (Our Social Justice corner):  
 
Look here for exciting opportunities to get involved in serving others in our community. “I prefer a Church 

which is bruised, hurting and dirty because it has been out on the streets, rather than a Church which is un-
healthy from being confined and from clinging to its own security.” Joy of the Gospel, Pope Francis #49.    

Wildfire relief San Damiano Retreat Center: can provide housing from Dec. 20-26 for up to 125 evacuees 
from the recent fires. Please contact Lisa Briones, Director of Retreat Planning & Hospitality at San 
Damiano Retreat at lisab@sandamiano.org or 925.837.9141 ext. 303. Hospitality includes meals and 
rooms, access to washing machines and wifi, at no charge. 

St. Augustine St. Vincent de Paul Conference: if you would like to continue to contribute to the victims of 
the fires, through the direct person to person services of the St. Vincent de Paul Society, please con-
tact the conference here at St. Augustine for more information. 

Catholic Charities USA: is accepting donations online to help support those affected by the wildfires here 
in California. All (100%) of contributions to a Catholic Charities USA campaign will support those suf-
fering from the wildfires in our state. You may visit www.catholiccharitiesusa.org to contribute. Checks 
can be sent to Catholic Charities USA, attn: California Wildfires, 2050 Ballenger Ave, Suite 400, Alex-
andria, VA 22314. 

NEW VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: The Alameda County District Council is now operating a year long shel-
ter.  There is opportunity to help serve the homeless every day of the week.  For more information 
please Contact the Volunteer Team: 
volunteer@svdp-alameda.org or call 510-877-9252 

For other volunteer opportunities: 
http://www.svdp-alameda.org/ 
http://www.oaklandcatholicworker.org/volunteer.html 
 

For more information on any of our projects, please contact kglen.staugustinemc@gmail.com 

 

Christmas Schedule 
 

 23rd December, Sunday         6 PM Mass has been canceled  
 
 

 24th December, Monday        5 PM Children’s Mass/Christmas Pageant 
              11:30 PM Lessons and Carols, Midnight Mass 
 

 25th December, Tuesday:     10:30 AM Christmas Day Mass 
 

1st January, Tuesday:             10:30 Am  Immaculate Conception Mass 

QUESTION OF THE WEEK 

For Adults:  When was it hardest for you to trust in God’s plan for you, as Mary did?  What can help you 
at such times? 

 

For Children:  When is it hardest for you to obey a parent or teacher?  What can help you obey with 
more trust? 

 

US Bishops address racism Citing “the persistence of the evil of racism,” the U.S. bishops issued a 
pastoral letter against racism, Open Wide Our Hearts: The Enduring Call to Love, at their plenary assem-
bly last month. In addition, educational materials for elementary through adult and parish resources have 
been provided. Some are intended for Advent, and most resources are also available in Spanish. The let-
ter is particularly timely since the FBI recently reported reports of hate crimes have increased dramati-
cally.   For additional information, please visit the US Bishops website at www.usccb.org. 

mailto:volunteer@svdp-alameda.org
http://www.svdp-alameda.org/
http://www.oaklandcatholicworker.org/volunteer.html

